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Term 4 Week 2 

2023 

Learning For Life 

niagarapk-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au                     www.niagarapk-

 
Important Dates 
   
* Tuesday 24/10 
   P&C Meeting 7:00pm 
* Thursday 26/10 
   Year 6 Fun Fair 
* Friday 27/10 
   Band Recruitment 
   Concert 
* Saturday 28/10 
   Final day for MSP  
   Sports & Group Photos 
* Thursday 2/11 
   K Start Begins 9:00am 
   Superstar Assembly 
* Friday 3/11 
   Grandparents Day 
* Thursday 9/11 
   Valley Schools  
   Leadership Night 
* Friday 10/11 
   SRC World Vision 
   Fundraiser 
    
 
 
 
 

Narara Valley Drive,   

Niagara Park, NSW 2250, 

Ph. (02) 43 283397  Fax (02) 43 291420 

Bandfest 

 

We acknowledge Darkinjung people as the Traditional Custodians of the land on 
which our school is built and pay our respect to Elders past, present and emerging. 
 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 

An update from Mrs Coleman 
Hello all, 
 

I just wanted to update everyone that I will not be returning next week as 
planned.  I will now be returning on Wednesday  1st November, 2023. 
 

All treatment so far has been going well, I am just required to take a little 
more time to heal under Doctor’s orders. 
 

I am really looking forward to being back soon. 
 

Lyndal Coleman 
Principal 
 

It’s hard to believe that we are in the final term of 2023. Students have 
returned to school refreshed from their holiday break and ready to 
participate in all the fun activities that Term 4 brings.  
 

Sydney North Athletics Carnival 
A huge congratulations to Lia R., Zahli F., Ava D., Jasmine M., Liam M., and 
Lennox T. who represented Brisbane Water Zone at the Sydney North 
Athletics Carnival last week. This was a fantastic achievement and we are 
so proud of them for reaching such an elite level in their chosen sport. 
Special mention and congratulations goes to Zahli F. who will be 
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progressing to represent Sydney North at the NSW State Athletics Carnival. We wish her every 
success! 
 

Home Reading 
Congratulations to the following students for reading 100 nights:  Mallory D (KE), Emilia T (KS) and 
Kendrix M. (2C). 
 

Congratulations to the following students for reading 200 nights:  Amity S. (KS), Bella C. (2C), Emilia L. 
(2M) and Benjamin P. (5T). 
 

Niagara Park Public School Parent Survey 2023  
Each year we seek your feedback via our parent survey, with a view to ensuring all members of our 
school community are provided with opportunity to contribute their ideas and opinions.  
 
Please find below the link to our Parent Survey 2023. This survey will help us to better understand 
how to improve student wellbeing and engagement.  It will assist us in identifying what works and 
what we could do to improve student outcomes. Participating in the survey is entirely voluntary and 
all responses are anonymous.  Please click on the link below or cut and paste into your browser.  
  
https://forms.gle/XJJa7DCx1FYzm3dC8 
 

Thank you for taking the time to provide your feedback. 
 

Year 5 families - Selective High School Placement 2025 
Applications for Year 7 entry to selective high schools in 2025 opened on 9th October, 2023 
and will close on 20th November, 2023 at the link below.  
 

Information and an “intention to apply” note has been sent home with Year 5 students. Please return 
your “intention to apply” slip to the office as soon as possible. This is not your application; however it 
is used for school records and allows us to follow up on students who are applying. Parents can apply 
online at: 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7 
 

MSP Sports and Special Group Photos 
Flyers were be sent home this week with students who had their photo taken as part of a sporting 
team or special group last term. Please refer to the information on the flyer when placing your order. 
All orders must be placed online with MSP prior to 28th October, 2023 so as not to incur a late fee. 
Please do not send any orders or money in to the school. If you wish to view your child's photo prior 
to ordering, we have an album of the photos taken available for viewing at the front office. 
 

Hall Update 
Re-flooring of our school hall is complete and it looks amazing! We are now waiting for the painters 
to come in to refresh the painted surfaces and the refurbishment will be complete. 
 

New Signage  
We have new signage at various points around the school, including at delivery and entry gates. In 
addition, we have 8 new School Rules posters installed near play and high traffic areas and our long 
awaited Yarning Circle protocols have also been installed in lower Area 2. 
 

Twilight Session - Professional Learning for Staff 
As previously advised, staff will participate in 2 twilight professional learning sessions this term in 
lieu of a staff development day on Tuesday 19th December, 2023.  The first of these sessions will be 
held on Tuesday 24th October, 2023 where staff will be attending an On Country familiarisation at 
Staples Lookout. To ensure adequate time for travel to the venue, there will be no staff onsite to 
answer calls once afternoon dismissal has taken place on that day. 

https://forms.gle/XJJa7DCx1FYzm3dC8
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Feducation.nsw.gov.au%2Fpublic-schools%2Fselective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes%2Fyear-7&data=05%7C01%7CVICKI.YOUNG%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cb0dc945c110549bb0f2c08dbc8678836%7C05a0e69a418a47c1
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2024 Enrolments – new arrivals and families leaving 
The school is currently accepting enrolments for 2024. If you know of families intending to enrol who 
are moving into the area, please let them know to phone the school office. Alternatively, we now have 
online enrolments available via our website. If you are looking at moving away from the area in 2024, 
could you also please contact the school office so that we are aware of any changes when planning for 
our 2024 classes. 
 

Reports 
Over the coming weeks, our teachers will be very busy completing, analysing and grading 
assessments to determine student academic performance in order to complete the Semester 2 
reports. Please try to ensure your child is present every day that they are well enough to do so. 
Academic reports will be sent home on Thursday 14th December, 2023. 
 
Last day of Term 4 for students 
Just a reminder that the last day of school for students in 2023 is Friday 15th December, 2023.  
 

Have a lovely weekend. 
 

Vicki Young 
Principal (Relieving) 
 

BANDFEST 
This week our two bands, the Geckos and Goannas, both performed at Newcastle City Hall for 
Bandfest. 
 

On Monday, the Goannas played Iron Heart, Feel it Still, Seven National Army and Handclap.  They 
placed 4th out of 13 bands due to their amazing performance.  Lia was recognised for her wonderful 
talent and received a Rising Star award, only two students out of 200 were given that award.  What a 
fantastic achievement! 
 

On Wednesday, the Geckos played Surprise Symphony, Power Rock, Majestic March and Let’s Rock.  
It was their first time performing at Bandfest and they did wonderfully!  They received a commended 
award for their performance and great feedback from the adjudicators. 
 

All students should be so proud of their performances and behaviour throughout Bandfest, they 
represented our school with pride! 
 

A huge thank you to Pauline, Rowen, our band families, Miss Goldie and Ms. Clarke for making this 
event such a successful one for our students. 
 

Stephanie Goldie & Catherine Clarke 
Bandfest Coordinators 
 

WORLD VISION FUNDRAISER 
On Friday 10th November, 2023 our SRC will be holding a fundraiser for World Vision.  We are 
asking students to bring a gold coin donation to help support our World Vision sponsored children.  
Please note this is not a mufti day. 
 

SRC Team  
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
NIAGARA PARK PUBLIC  SCHOOL                                                                            Learning For Life 

 

  

 

 
 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 


